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by a majority of the growers and proc-
essors: Provided, That such majority 
has, during the current fiscal year, pro-
duced or canned and frozen more than 
50 percent of the volume of the cherries 
which were produced or processed with-
in the production area. Such termi-
nation shall become effective on the 
last day of June subsequent to the an-
nouncement thereof by the Secretary. 

(d) The Secretary shall conduct a ref-
erendum within the month of March of 
every sixth year after the effective 
date of this part to ascertain whether 
continuation of this part is favored by 
the growers and processors. The Sec-
retary may terminate the provisions of 
this part at the end of any fiscal period 
in which the Secretary has found that 
continuance is not favored by a major-
ity of growers and processors who, dur-
ing a representative period determined 
by the Secretary, have been engaged in 
the production or processing of tart 
cherries in the production area. Such 
termination shall be announced on or 
before the end of the fiscal period. 

(e) The provisions of this part shall, 
in any event, terminate whenever the 
provisions of the Act authorizing them 
cease to be in effect. 

§ 930.84 Proceedings after termination. 
(a) Upon the termination of the pro-

visions of this part, the then func-
tioning members of the Board shall, for 
the purpose of liquidating the affairs of 
the Board, continue as trustees of all 
the funds and property then in its pos-
session, or under its control, including 
claims for any funds unpaid or prop-
erty not delivered at the time of such 
termination. 

(b) The said trustees shall: 
(1) continue in such capacity until 

discharged by the Secretary; 
(2) from time to time account for all 

receipts and disbursements and deliver 
all property on hand, together with all 
books and records of the Board and of 
the trustees, to such person as the Sec-
retary may direct; and 

(3) upon the request of the Secretary, 
execute such assignments or other in-
struments necessary or appropriate to 
vest in such person full title and right 
to all of the funds, property, and 
claims vested in the Board or in the 
trustees pursuant to this part. 

(c) Any person to whom funds, prop-
erty, and claims have been transferred 
or delivered, pursuant to this section, 
shall be subject to the same obligations 
imposed upon the Board and upon the 
trustees. 

§ 930.85 Effect of termination or 
amendment. 

Unless otherwise expressly provided 
by the Secretary, the termination of 
this part or of any regulation issued 
pursuant to this part, or the issuance 
of any amendment to either thereof, 
shall not: 

(a) Affect or waive any right, duty, 
obligation, or liability which shall 
have risen or which may thereafter 
arise in connection with any provision 
of this part or any regulation issued 
thereunder; 

(b) Release or extinguish any viola-
tion of this part or any regulation 
issued thereunder; 

(c) Affect or impair any rights or 
remedies of the Secretary or any other 
person with respect to any such viola-
tion. 

§ 930.86 Duration of immunities. 

The benefits, privileges, and immuni-
ties conferred upon any person by vir-
tue of this part shall cease upon its ter-
mination, except with respect to acts 
done under and during the existence of 
this part. 

§ 930.87 Agents. 

The Secretary may, by designation in 
writing, name any officer or employee 
of the United States, or name any 
agency or division in the U.S. Depart-
ment of Agriculture, to act as the Sec-
retary’s agent or representative in con-
nection with any provisions of this 
part. 

§ 930.88 Derogation. 

Nothing contained in this part is, or 
shall be construed to be, in derogation 
or in modification of the rights of the 
Secretary or of the United States to 
exercise any powers granted by the Act 
or otherwise, or, in accordance with 
such powers, to act in the premises 
whenever such action is deemed advis-
able. 
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